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145481 FERGUSON XAVIER L

DOB: 12/07/1990 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Ferguson xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in March 2016. Conditions of parole will
include
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for
the

duration of his parole and GPS for a minimum of six months.
During any period of unemployment Mr. Ferguson is to
perform twenty hours of community service per week. This
parole is contingent upon him remaining booking free and
remaining in any program in which he is currently enrolled.
(GTD: 9/19/16)

MEDIUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisautro,
Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

097164 MCDONALD WILLIAM J

DOB: 11/29/1966 - PAROLED

The Board affirms its prior decision to parole Mr. McDonald
with conditions set previously. The conditions are:
Parole

in

June

2016

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he is to placed on GPS for 2 years.
During any period of unemployment he is to complete twenty

hours of community service per week. This parole is
contingent upon Mr. McDonald remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational courses in which he
is currently enrolled. (GTD: 8/9/32) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

148758 MENOCHE JUSTIN W

DOB: 02/28/1988 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Menoche in April 2016 xxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in the community.
Other
conditions shall include compliance with the attached
conditions as it relates to the use and operation of
computers, no unsupervised contact with minors unless
approved by a justice or magistrate of the Superior Court
(consistent with his probation conditions). This is with
GPS for four months. During any period of unemployment Mr.
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Menoche is to perform twenty hours of community service per
week. This parole is contingent upon him remaining booking
free and remaining in any program or educational course in
which he may currently be enrolled. (GTD: 7/18/17) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan,
DeLosSantos

DENIED

112862 BONILLA FRANCISCO A JR DOB: 11/08/1978 - DENIED
The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Due to the nature and
seriousness of the firearm related offenses, as well as
commission of one of the firearms offenses while on bail
for the other charge and the length of his sentence, the
Board votes to deny parole. Further, the Board cannot say
he would remaining at liberty without violating the law. In
addition, Mr. Bonilla displayed a lack of insight

concerning not only the gravity of his offenses but the
dangerousness of his actions and intent. To parole him at
this stage would depreciate the seriousness of his crimes.
We will reconsider him in two years. The Board encourages
Mr. Bonilla xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx and to present to the Board with a concrete plan
concerning his future goals xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well as
structure. (GTD: 6/17/21) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

138167 CARTEGENA JORGE L

DOB: 02/10/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Due to the nature of
the offense, malicious killing of another person with a
firearm, as well as the short length of time served to date
the Board votes to deny parole as we believe that to parole
him at this time would undermine the seriousness of the
offense and promote disrespect for the law. We will
reconsider him in two years (2/2018). (GTD: 10/24/20)
MEDIUM VOTE: Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

560421 DASILVA JOSHUA

DOB: 09/12/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Given Mr. Dasilva's
criminal history, pattern of conduct reflected in two
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significant felony domestic assaults, one of which occurred
while he was on bail, the Board believes that he should
serve more time and that to parole him at this time would
depreciate the seriousness of his offenses. In addition he
has had insufficient programming to date. We will
reconsider him in one year (2/2017) and recommend that he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 2/20/19) MEDIUM
VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

130604 FOYE ODELL

DOB: 07/04/1987 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Mr. Foye presented
with a poor attitude and lack of credibility before the
Board. Based on his overall institutional record, including
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the fact that this is a serious
offense involving multiple victims and the use of a
firearm, his attitude and lack of credibility or insight
before the Board, his prior criminal history for drug
delivery and prior incarceration the Board denies parole.
The Board believes that to parole him on these facts and
record would promote disrespect for the law and undermine
the seriousness of his offense. In addition given his
presentation we cannot say that he cannot remain at liberty
without violating the law. We will reconsider him in five
years (2/2021). He should meaningfully xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and present a concrete plan before the Board as to how he
will change his lifestyle, criminal thinking and take his
place as a member of our community. (GTD: 1/2/24) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan,

DeLosSantos

143128 HAY CHANDANA

DOB: 01/31/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Based on Mr. Hay's
criminal history, his status on probation at the time that
he committed this new offense and lack of insight presented
before the Board, the Board denies parole without
reconsideration. To parole him in light of these factors
would promote disrespect for the law and also the Board
cannot say he could remain at liberty without violating the
law.

We

strongly

recommend

that

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.

(GTD: 9/17/16)

MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan,
DeLosSantos
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548021 MALDONADO ABELARDO

DOB: 06/06/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Maldonado on his positive institutional record. Given
the gravity of his offense including conspiracy, use of a
firearm and victimization the Board believes he should
serve more time and that to parole him at this stage would
promote disrespect for the law and depreciate the
seriousness of his offense. We encourage him to keep up
his positive xxxxxxxxxxxx and recommend that he address his

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in nine months
(11/2016). (GTD: 12/14/18) MEDIUM: VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present: Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

140204 THOMAS JOHNATHAN I

DOB: 09/26/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Based on Mr. Thomas'

criminal history as well as the seriousness of his multiple
offenses and multiple victimizations (while victims were
home) the Board votes to deny parole. We will reconsider
him in nine months (11/2016). At that time the Board would
like to see a more concrete parole plan which includes his
plan and goals for his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:8/19/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

133040 YEPES RAFAEL

DOB: 07/27/1970 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police report(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s)and parole plan/request. Based on the nature
and seriousness of his child molestation offenses as
reflected in the lengthy sentence, including numerous
counts, multiple victims over a period of at least three
years the Board believes that to parole him at this stage
would depreciate the seriousness of his offense and promote
disrespect for the law. In addition some Board members
believe that Mr. Yepes had limited insight with respect to
victim impact. We will deny him at this time, but will
reconsider him in two and one-half years (8/2018). We
encourage

him

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:7/14/21) MEDIUM VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos
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065350 FOUGERE GEORGE W

DOB: 02/10/1958 - WAIVED

Mr. Fougere wishes to waive his Initial Parole Hearing.
After considering the totality of his record, the Board
votes to reconsider him in August 2018 provided he has
meaningfully xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:3/10/20) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Nolan, DeLosSantos

